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Key, Lori

From: Katie Morgan 
Sent: Monday, November 9, 2020 6:46 PM
To: bjosephesq@gmail.com
Cc: ClerkoftheBoard; 'Gordon Clint' via Climate Action Team
Subject: Re: Ventura County Conditional Use Permitting Process - Oil Extraction

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org 

 
This went to the address suggested and cat.  

Katie Morgan 
 

 
On Nov 9, 2020, at 12:14 AM, Howtha Hekariya < wrote: 

 

To: Ventura County Board of Supervisors 

I congratulate the Board on its decision to examine the decades-old (antiquated) Conditional 
Use Permits, or “CUPS”, which oil operators claim give them the right to continue to drill new 
wells, expand production, or use high-risk techniques like fracking and cyclic steam without 
environmental review and oversight from the county – this is a welcome move, and the Board 
deserves our thanks. 

It is our hope that the ordinance amendment process will include a moratorium on new 
permits, until all existing permits are brought to a condition of consistency with modern 
planning standards, and with appropriate regard to proper environmental requirements, health 
safeguards, and sufficient public notice. 

As to the claim of ‘vested rights,’ I believe that corporate entities should begin to recognize 
that the citizenry of any county has a ‘vested right’ to expect that their human concerns: 
environmental, as well as familly health and safety, be given full protection from the 
unrestricted exploitation of natural resources. 

We thank the Board of Supervisors for taking action to insure that new drilling and 
expanded extraction will require both new permits and full compliance with current 
health, safety and environmental standards. 

  

Respectfully, 
Barry Joseph Blades 

 

Newbury Park, CA 91320 
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Sent from Mail for Windows 10 
  
‐‐  
You received this message because you are subscribed to the Google Groups "Climate Action Team" group. 
To unsubscribe from this group and stop receiving emails from it, send an email to cat+unsubscribe@cvuuf.org. 
To view this discussion on the web visit https://groups.google.com/a/cvuuf.org/d/msgid/cat/743DB0A9‐6406‐4FAC‐
A631‐DF9DE29C1C08%40hxcore.ol. 


